
Dear	Fr.	Croell,		
I	have	been	going	through	the	Catholic	Blog	Directory	and	providing	Catholics	with	a	
short	statement	of	reasons	to	believe	in	Jesus	that	are	over	looked	or	not	
understood	by	many	Christians.		I	thought	this	was	non-controversial	and	everyone	
would	agree	with	me.		
	
On	June		26,	2015,	at	9:37	PM	you	emailed	me	back	at	peter.steiner@verizon.net	and	
suggested	I	read	carefully	a	website	about	evolution.	What	does	my	statement,	
which	I	have	attached,	have	to	do	with	evolution?		
	
This	is	strange	because	I	am	in	a	conflict	with	Fr.	Austriaco	about	evolution	and	he	is	
a	member	of	the	team	that	created	the	website.	On	Sept.	19,	2013,	I	had	a	meeting	
with	Fr.	Brian	Mulcahy	and	accused	Fr.	Austriaco	of	being	dishonest.	Fr.	Mulcahy	
promised	to	ask	about	Fr.	Austriaco	about	this,	but	I	have	no	idea	what	transpired	
between	these	two.	I	tell	about	this	meeting	at	http://www.pseudoscience123.com.	
I	have	also	brought	this	matter	to	the	attention	the	Pope	in	the	cover	letter	for	my	
canonical	complaint	against	Cardinal	Dolan	for	suppressing	my	slideshow	about	the	
Shroud	of	Turin.	(http://www.holyshroud.info	and	http://www.dkroemer.com).	
	
I'd	be	more	than	happy	to	come	to	Washington	DC	to	discuss	these	matters	with	
you.		
	
Very	truly	yours,		
David	Roemer	
347-417-4703	
	


